Honovable Glean T. Zeaborg
Chairman

U. 5. Atomic Energy Commission
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Glomn:

I am attaching & copy of General Leon W. Johnson's letter of

5 September 1963 oun the subject of the biclogical and environmental
affects of a nuclear attack. You may recall that your conceptoal
letter of 29 January 1962 to My, McNamara outlined the scope and
background of the Commission’s interest in evalustions of the bio~
logical and envirommental consequences of nuclear war snd invited
camments and suggestions on m studies which the Commiission pro-
posed to undertake on a continuing

In response to that letter on & March 1962 Mr. Gilpatric emphasized
the extreme immportance which the Department of I'efense attaches to
continued study snd evaluation in that area. At this tiroe you may
desirve to further explore Myr. Gilpatric's suggesticom conceraing the
establishment of & working group conposed of appropriate experts
as designated by the interested agoncies and offices, undser the
Chalrmanahip of the itomic Energy Commission. The Department
of Defense offer to provide liaison ss well as working members is
atill outstanding.

As you are aware the Commission is curreatly engaged in a study on
the longer termn blological and environmental consequences of

nucleay attacks using "sormal” and "clean" weapons as & compliment i
to & Departwent of Defense study on the immediate and short term
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n&mﬁwmimiwm of attack on the USSR, In house the
Heiional m:‘y Command Suppest Syaters of the Delense
Comepurd cation A;my is verrently evaluating the imrnodiste and
short tm aﬁw&s under varying sheller assuxnptions of various
levals of atinck on the U, 5,

1 take this occasion to encourags the Comamission's studiss of

the loager term blolegical and envirommentisl consequencas af

nm&m& aitacke, reiterate their ixoportance, and reguest their
pntinaation ns & matter of prievity., 1If the Department of Defenss

m Wﬁ# any desired assistante, either in accordance with

Mz, Gilpatricts previous suggestion, or in yome other mauner;

Qipned: Jerry
Gerald W, Johnson
Assistant to the Secratary
of Deicnse (Ataxnle Enargy)
Eaclosure

GWJ/CMD/ejl/11 Sep 63
ATSD{AE) 3E1074 x74405

Dist: Gen. Johnson
DDR&E
ASD{CD) (Mr. Strope}
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NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL
NET EVALUATION SUBCOMMITTEE

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR SEP 5 1963
Room 2E 845, The Pentagon
Washington 25, D. C.

MEMORANDUM FOR THE ASSISTANT TO THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
(ATOMIC ENERGY)

SUBJECT: Riological and Environmental Effects of a Nuclear
Attack

1. A recent contribution of the Atomic Energy
Commission to the annual study of the Net Evaluation

~Subcommittee, National Security Council, was a report

concerning the longer term biological and environmental
consequences of a nuclear attack. The AEC report emphasized
the fact that little was known concerning the question of
the combined effects on survivors of radiation, thermal
radiation, blast, fires, floods, substandard diet, sub-
standard sanitary conditions, and lack of medical care and
services, and that this area urgently needed study.

2. It would appear appropriate that the Atomic Energy
Commission be requested to continue thelilr study of the
longer term biological and environmental consequences of
a nuclear attack on the surviving population, and that the
results be submitted at their earliest convenience.

Lennii) s

LEON W, JOHNSON
General, USAF
Director
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